
 

 

 

City of Benton 

City Council Meeting 

 

October 15, 2018 

The governing body of the City of Benton, Kansas met in regular session at the usual meeting 

place in the city at 7:00 p.m.  Vice Mayor Ross Schooneboom presided.   Members of the council 

were present as follows:  Travis Swift, Mike Wyant and Curt Ghormley.  Janet Roths was absent. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Approve Minutes 

Curt moved to approve the minutes from the September 17, 2018 regular meeting.  Travis 

seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.   

 

Public Comment 

No public comment 

 

New Business 

ORDINANCE  2018-05, AN ORDINANCE REQUESTING COLLECTION OF AND 

ESTABLISHING THE PERCENTAGE OF A VIDEO SERVICE PROVIDER FEE FROM COX 

COMMUNICATIONS.  

 

Travis moved to adopt Ordinance 2018-05.  Curt seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 

 

Other Business 

Rain the past week did not cause problems in Prairie Village. 

 

Currently Mr. Graham’s (The Stearman Complex) project is on hold. 

 

The company offering free city wide wifi disbanded. 

 

Executive Session 

Mike moved to go into executive session at 7:14 for 10 minutes to discuss legal and employee 

matters.  Travis seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 

 

Reconvene 

Mike moved to reconvene at 7:20 p.m.  Travis seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 

 

Department Reports 

Braden–  Update on cases.   

    New part time officer, Mark Werbin.   

    Would like to have a study done to lower the speed limit on 30th by Stearman. 

     

Approve Bills 

Curt moved to approve the bills as presented.  Travis seconded.   Motion carried 4-0. 

 

Mike inquired about the Dog bags in the park being emptied.  Charles will check with Tim Fox, 

Lions president.  Maintaining them was to be the responsibility of the Lions Club. 

 

Adjourn 

Mike moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  Curt seconded.  Motion carried 4-0. 


